FEBRUARY 11, 2018                                           SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
Parish Safety Advisory Committee………………………..Fr. Dan
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9am-2pm; Friday 9am-noon. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 2/10    4:00PM  +John Gadbois,  Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b Gadbois Family

Sun 2/11  7:00AM  +Jim Yvon

                                 4th Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b wife Leslie Clark-Yvon
                 8:30AM  +Marcus Dinkel

                                  Birthday Remembrance

                                  r/b Anna Horkun
               11:00AM  +Peggy & Joe Conroy

                                  Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b Patrick & Sheila Conroy

                  5:00PM   People of the Parish
Mon 2/12  7:00AM  +William Sarro
                                 r/b Maureen, Wayne and Stephanie 

Tue 2/13    7:00AM  +Charles & Rita Hague  

                                  r/b Family
ASH WEDNESDAY
Wed 2/14  7:00AM  +Theresa Forcier 
                                  +Yvonne & Eugene Beaudoin
                                 r/b Roger Beaudoin
                   3:30PM  +Bob King
                   7:00PM  +Dick Dintzner

                                    1st Anniversary Remembrance

                                     r/b the Parish
Thu  2/15   7:00AM  Communion Service 
Fri 2/16      7:00AM  Communion Service
                   7:00PM  STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Sat 2/17   8:00AM  +Alphonse, Estelle and James Bidus
                                 r/b Raymond Breton and  Family
                                 MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
          3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                  3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                  4:00PM  +Frank Labato
                                  10th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b Family
Sun 2/18  7:00AM  +Sheila Breton
                                 Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b Raymond Breton and Family
                 8:30AM  +Henry & Catherine Brooks
                                  Wedding Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b Family
               11:00AM  +Ed Dunn, Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b wife Betty and Family                  

FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…
           Well the poinsettias are finally out of the church just in time for the start of Lent this week with Ash Wednesday. We begin another season of our Liturgical Year with the beginning of Lent. Please see the Insert this week with the Lenten Calendar which lists the schedule for Ash Wednesday, the Stations of the Cross on Fridays, the 5:30 Evening Mass with Confessions on Tuesdays, and the Wednesday Lenten Speaker Series. Lent provides us a wonderful time each year to assess the spiritual health of our soul, and offers us these many opportunities to heal and strengthen us!
   I was very happy and very relieved last week when Wednesday was over and we completed the Bishop’s Pastoral Visit! It really was a wonderful and uplifting day for all of us on the Staff. Bishop and his Team seemed pleased and wanted to affirm the work and ministry we are doing here in the parish. I want to thank all those who emailed or sent letters to Sr. Paula or Bishop in terms of “feedback”. It’s always great when your opinion counts and there is a request for your voice to be heard! Thank you to all who took the time to offer that feedback! Bishop will send us a follow-up Pastoral Visit Report with “commendations” and “recommendations”, so we will look forward to sharing that with all of you when it comes in, and seeing the ways that we can continue to build on the good work and ministry our parish has been doing for the over 100 years of our existence!

     I want to thank the Parish St. Joseph Workers – specifically – Bob Murphy, Steve Cipriani and Ron Camp for their assistance in helping me to move some donated furniture into a home for one of the Families from Puerto Rico. FEMA as of Feb 13, will no longer pay for their time at the hotel, so they all need to find housing. This particular situation was unique, in that it is a mother and daughter, and the mother has terminal bone cancer. Having a home will allow her to have an address so that she can have hospice services in her final months. Please continue to keep all of the Families from Puerto Rico in your prayers! 
    It’s never really a good thing when the guy at the package store says “Hi Father” when you walk in! But there is a good reason! I went to our local Phipps Store and bought several cases of Stella Artois Beer – NO – NOT FOR ME – but to give away to friends on Super Bowl Sunday! I guess that’s what they all say – “oh it’s not for me”! But I bought the beer because Stella Artois has partnered with Matt Damon’s Charity – water.org. For every 12 pack sold, Stella Artois will provide clean water to a family in a developing country for a year! It seems like a great way to support an important effort in third world countries! I swear, not a drop passed my lips!
   Just want to commend our Parishioner – Caitlin Conroy - for entering the Westfield St. Patrick’s Parade Colleen Contest. Though Caitlin didn’t win the colleen contest, any girl who enters from our parish is OUR COLLEEN! Caitlin is a wonderful young woman who has volunteered over the years in the parish – working in our Vacation Bible Camp or teaching in our CCD Program” – working with our First Communion Class! God bless you Caitlin!
   Just a reminder that the Bishop’s “Listening Sessions” around the Diocese are beginning shortly – please see the listing of dates and locations in the bulletin this week, and participate in your Church by attending! The “Listening Sessions will culminate later in the year with a “Diocesan Synod” or conference to highlight some important topics that surfaced during the listening sessions. All are invited to participate!

     Next Wednesday – February 21 begins our 6 week Wednesday Evening Lenten Speaker Series. Our Theme for the Series continues our Parish Theme throughout this year: “If We Are the Body…” If you have attended one or more of the evenings in the past, you know they are highly informative and offer an additional opportunity to deepen our faith lives! Our first speaker will be Ortrud Bianchi – a woman who had a deep and moving experience in her early life - knowing St. Padre Pio! Ortrud and her husband, were members of the parish in Italy that St. Padre Pio lived in just before his death. They were introduced to one another by St. Padre Pio and told that they should marry one another. Come and hear this woman’s amazing faith-filled story of knowing and being spiritually transformed by a living saint! Other speakers in the weeks beyond will include Bryan Mercier who has a transforming conversion story himself as a young man – great speaker to address youth and young adults! Our Series will also include an evening with Fr. Warren Savage on March 7. You can never go wrong giving an hour of your time to Fr. Warren – you will leave transformed and uplifted yourself! Our Series will take place each Wednesday of Lent at the new time this year of 6:30pm - (Input we got from the survey we took last year). Our Contemporary Music Group – Psalm 33 will provide music on some of the evenings. Take less than an hour each Wednesday to hear stories that will inspire and uplift you!    
God Bless,                                Fr. Dan

SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+RICHARD A. FORTIER
1ST ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Bruce & Donna Campbell
SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 

+MARIE T. LABUN

r/b husband Stephen Labun
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week 
IN THANKSGIVING 

FOR PRAYERS ANSWERED
r/b Paul & Louise Stevens
SACRED HEART CANDLE
Is burning this week in honor of  
M. SGT. DONALD MASCIADRELLI, JR. 

FOR 37 YEARS OF MILITARY SERVICE
r/b wife Cheryl and Family
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
FAMILY IRISH NIGHT
“Family Irish Night” at our Parish Center will be held on Saturday, March 10th from 5:30 - 8:30 pm with The Healy’s, Don and Sheila, from Holyoke! Since 1986, The Healy’s Irish Program is On The Air Saturdays 11am-1pm WACE Radio AM 730 and online anytime at www.healysirishprogram.com. We are excited to have them for our entertainment. Purchase your Tickets early as we expect a full house!
Start planning your Basket Raffle Donations! Always popular and creative in themes for every age! Come listen, sing, dance and socialize!
OUR STEWARDSHIP

January 28, 2017

Regular and Development (gold)                   $   8,965
Budget Requirement per Week                         11,100 

                                                         (deficit)     (2,135)

January Mortgage $ collected
                   $   3,982
Mortgage due for month

                        4,182
                                                         (deficit)       (200)

THANK YOU!

FEBRUARY 17/18
FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT
READINGS

Old Testament:    Genesis 9:8-15
New Testament:    1 Peter 3:18-22

Gospel:   Mark 1:12-15

READERS

 4:00PM  John Lanoue
          7:00AM  Sandy O’Connor 

8:30AM  Chris Warren              11:00AM  Kathy Harrington
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM  Diane Wright, Jim O’Connor, Beth Modlish,

                 Wayne Harju
  7:00AM  Steve Murphy, Pat Mack, Lee Reynolds
  8:30AM  Bruce Campbell, Mary Regan, Irene Breton
11:00AM  Karl Weckstrom, Diane Sullivan, Karen Scahill, 

                  Rosemary Thresher

OUR PARISH LENTEN SERIES

Save the dates! Our 3rd Lenten Series, Faith in Action, has been planned for the Wednesday evenings of Lent at 6:30PM. We look forward to the speakers we will be hosting. More info to follow; please mark your calendars to join us Feb 21, 28, March 7, 14, 21, 28.


THANK YOU

Dear Fr. Dan,

Thank you for your gracious hospitality, albeit in absentia… Bob Ragone and Family and Staff took great care of me. Please express my deep appreciation to the parish for their kindness and generosity. They made me feel most welcomed.

Thank you for allowing me to share Food for the Poor Ministry with the Parish and for your generosity to me. Know that you and your parish will be in my prayers.

Love and prayer,

Fr. Tony
CHILDREN’S OFFERTORY ENVELOPES

Boxes of Children’s Offertory Envelopes available near the bulletins for the year ahead. The Children’s Envelopes offer parents an opportunity to talk about giving and sharing with children as well as the importance of giving to their church. Parents/grandparents with children are encouraged to take a box of envelopes home for the coming year! May God bless our children!

CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS

2017 Parish Contribution Statements have been mailed. If you have any questions please call the Parish Office. Thank you!


2018 CONFIRMATION CLASS

Congratulations to our 11th grade Religious Education students confirmed Sunday, January 28 at the 11:00 am Mass! The Confirmands are as follows:
David JOHN Albert

Kristen MARIE Booker

Spencer SEBASTIAN Cloutier

Michael MICHAEL Cousins

Rebecca TERESA Dionne

Erin DYMPHNA Harlow

Megan AGATHA Heath

Jack ANDREW Hogan

Lauren CATHERINE Jablonski

Madelyn VERONICA Jablonski

Hannah ISABEL Jury

Sara RITA Liptak

Kristopher GERMAIN Meneses

Kyle FRANCIS Nelson

Madison CHRISTINA Robitaille

Morgan CECILIA Thayer

Brooke ELIZABETH Thompson


FEB/MAR POOR BOX

ANGELS TAKE FLIGHT
The organization Angels Take Flight provides children with essential items to help restore a sense of lost hope and confidence they often experience due to the trauma caused when major transitions occur. Instead of departing place to place with their belongings in a garbage bag, Angels Take Flight gives these children a piece of luggage which they can keep for their move. They strive to make any transition easier for the children of our community through a multitude of ways. In addition to luggage, other transitional items are given to the children who have to move from place to place including foster care placements, hospital settings, homeless shelters, domestic violence shelters, or other safe homes. Angels Take Flight also assists children during the holiday season by holding toy drives which directly benefit the children of our community. Their goal is to help restore dignity, pride and positive self-esteem in children. For more information please see their website, AngelsTakeFlight.org.
PARISH CENTER - NEW HEATING FUND

There is a large plastic Water Jug located in the Gathering Space for our On-Going Collection for a New Heating System for our Parish Center. Please drop any spare cash or change in the jug – as we have seen with our Coffee Can Collections over the years – a little bit at a time can add up! Thank you!

SCHEDULE OF DIOCESAN

LISTENING SESSIONS

Bishop Mitchell Rozanski invites all the people of the Springfield Diocese to join him in listening sessions taking place from 7:00-8:30pm as follows:

February 20 – Holy Trinity Parish – Greenfield

February 22 – St. Thomas Parish – Palmer

February 28 – St. John Cantius Hall – Northampton

March 6 – St. Joseph Parish – Pittsfield

March 15 – Mary, Mother of Hope Parish – Springfield

March 19 – St. Rose de Lima Parish – Chicopee

April 2 – Blessed Sacrament Parish – Holyoke

April 12 – St. Thomas Parish – West Springfield

Spanish session:

March 3 – St. Catherine of Siena Parish - Springfield
All sessions will consist of three questions – 1. What is the Church doing? 2. What is the Church doing but needs improvement? 3. What should the Church be doing? Participants will be given one minute to voice their comments.


ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL
As we approach the Lenten season, the Diocese of Springfield begins the 2018 Annual Catholic Appeal. Your prayerful contribution combines with those of other faith-filled Catholics in western Massachusetts to support services to the family & elderly; services to those in need; services to young people; and pastoral and spiritual support services. “In giving, we receive” is an opportunity to thank God for the blessings in our lives and share your blessings with thousands of brothers and sisters in need. And, it is simple to give….send in your one-time contribution, or make a pledge using the donation card you receive in the mail, or donate online through Iobserve.org and click on the icon entitled, “In giving, we receive.” All donations are tax deductible to the extent that the law allows.
SACRED HEART &

 SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLES
The new Sacred Heart Memorial Candle is available to offer “In Memory of” or “In Honor of” someone. There is availability to book the Sacred Heart Candle or Special Intention Candle in the weeks ahead. To schedule a week, please call the office. Offering is $10.

GENESIS SPIRITUAL CENTER

2018 Spring/Summer program catalogs for Genesis Spiritual Center are available on the table in the hallway to the side entryway.

Keep up with Parish events – join Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish on Facebook!


THANK YOU FROM ELMS COLLEGE

Dear Reverend Pacholec,

On behalf of the students, staff, and faculty of the College of Our Lady of the Elms, I want to personally extend our thanks for once again participating in the Diocesan appeal on behalf of the college. For 90 years the Diocese of Springfield and the College of Our Lady of the Elms have worked together to provide students with access to quality Catholic higher education.

Although a number of our graduates live across the country and around the globe, the majority reside here within the diocese. They are active and thriving members of our communities, serving as teachers, healthcare providers, public servants, business leaders and business owners.

Your continued support and that of your parishioners to Elms College and its students allows us to continue to educate reflective, principles and creative woman and men in the tradition of the Sisters of Saint Joseph. Thank you.

Please keep Elms College in your thoughts and prayers as we continue on the path of providing excellence in Catholic higher education to the women and men of our communities.

Gratefully,

Harry E. Dumay, Ph.D, MBA

President
BOTTLE & CAN DRIVE
Thank you to all those who have so generously given bottles and cans to make our on-going bottle & can collection a success. Because of your help, we have raised a total of $26,214.05! Thank you! Empty cans and bottles can be left in the green shed (by ball field). 

FRANK RUNYEON PERFORMANCE

On February 14, 15 and 17, Frank Runyeon, a nationally acclaimed translator and performer of Biblical texts, will offer his dramatic and contemporary one-man performances at Saint Theresa of Lisieux Parish in South Hadley. On Wednesday February 14, following the 5:30 pm Mass and distribution of ashes, he will offer his interpretation of The Sermon on the Mount as told by the apostle Matthew to the church in Antioch; the Thursday February 15 presentation at 6:30 pm will focus on Luke: Stories on the Road and Saturday at 6:30 pm the spotlight will be on The Gospel of Mark. Mr. Runyeon will also do a very special presentation, ”Salt and Light”, for kids on Saturday the 17 at 3:00 pm which will bring the “Scriptures” to life featuring riddles from the Sermon on the Mount, a birthday party from the Gospel of Mark and a final sing-along.
SNOWCAMPS

Snowcamps is a high-energy, activity-filled spiritual experience designed specifically for 7th and 8th graders held at Camp Brookwoods/Deer Run in Alton NH. There are 2 weekends to choose from – February 23-25 or March 2-4. Cost of Snowcamps is $183, which includes meals, lodging and all activities. Register now at www.campsministry.com. For more info, contact Nick Morganelli at 949-0165.
“OUTSIDE MULLINGAR”
The Irish Cultural Center of Western New England will host a special production of the Ireland-based play ‘Outside Mullingar,’ on Saturday March 3 at 2pm at the Majestic Theater, 131 Elm Street, West Springfield. Playwright John Patrick Shanley weaves a story of love, land and family rivalries in this delightful story set in modern day midlands Ireland. The March 3 matinee will serve as a fundraiser for the ICC. Reserved seat tickets are $26-$29, call 413-747-7797.
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS
TUITION GALA
The Inaugural Catholic Schools Tuition Gala will take place on Saturday March 10 at the Mass Mutual Center in Springfield. Tickets are $50 per person and include food provided by several area restaurants, live entertainment and a gift bag for each attendee. The evening will feature a live auction as well as several silent auction items and raffle prizes. Please call 413-452-0699 to request tickets. For more information visit http://diospringfield.org/catholicschoolsgala/.
BUS TRIP TO 

SIGHT & SOUND THEATRE
Immaculate Heart of Mary, Granby presents "Jesus" at the Sight & Sound Theatre, Lancaster, PA. 3 days/2 nights, $449 double occupancy Wednesday-Friday, May 9-11. To reserve your seat or for more information, call Marilyn at 413-467-9821 or 413-467-3382.

TRAVEL TO GERMANY
Trip to visit the beautiful Bavarian region of Germany with Fr. Henry Dorsch, Pastor of Our Lady of the Lake Parish in Southwick, August 21-29, 2018. Visit historic city centers - Munich, Wurzburg, Bamberg, Coburg, Nurnberg, spectacular churches, famous castles and fortresses, a special Marian place site, picturesque villages and fabulous scenery, including alpine. Some Masses included. Projected cost including airfare: $2,500. For further information email hlpdorsch@aol.com.
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